

Phi Delta Kappa

119 Fraser Hall University of Kansas Lawrence

January 9, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Robinson Gymnasium Campus

Dear Dr. Allen:

We were sorry that it was impossible for you to attend the regular fall initiation services last month and that the basketball game this week prevented your being initiated at the January meeting.

In view of the fact that you are a faculty member the members of the fraternity voted at the last meeting to dispense with the regular initiation procedure in your case. I am pleased to inform you that you are now a member of Phi Delta Kappa and entitled to all of the privileges of membership.

The National Office of the fraternity has been notified and you will receive an official membership card within a short time. You will also receive copies of the Phi Delta Kappan magazine for the past four months as well as monthly issues during the remainder of the school year.

The next meeting of the Fraternity will be Tuesday, February 11, and we hope it will be possible for you to attend.

Sincerely yours,

Russell Mosser

Secretary